## Patenaude, Lindsey

**From:** Patenaude, Lindsey

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 10:52 AM

**To:** Patenaude, Lindsey

**Subject:** FW: RMD Contract D2020-32 - Request for Noise By-Law Exemption for October 14 - November 5,

2021

From: Michael Harris < Michael. Harris@durham.ca>

Sent: September 16, 2021 11:59 AM

**To:** ClerksExternalEmail < <u>clerks@clarington.net</u>>

**Cc:** Brezina, Robert < RBrezina@clarington.net >; Ricciardi, Tony < TRicciardi@clarington.net >; Heathcote, Kevin < Heathcote@clarington.net >; Cory Manion < Cory.Manion@Durham.ca >; Ben McWade < Ben.McWade@durham.ca >; Ryan Colvin < Ryan.Colvin@Durham.ca >; Paul Storms < paul.storms@durham.ca >; Andrew Gorman

<<u>Andrew.Gorman@durham.ca</u>>

Subject: RMD Contract D2020-32 - Request for Noise By-Law Exemption for October 14 - November 5, 2021

## **EXTERNAL**

Hello,

The Region of Durham is administering Contract D2020-32, Phase 2 of the Courtice Trunk Sanitary Sewer, on Townline Road between Beatrice Street and Coldstream Drive. The construction work is progressing and our Contractor has provided a schedule update indicating that their work will progress into the Townline Road and Taunton Road intersection starting October 14, 2021. The Contractor anticipates that they will need until November 5, 2021 to complete the work within the intersection, which includes open cut excavation of a deep trunk sanitary sewer, groundwater dewatering, storm sewer relocations and restoration of traffic signals and roadway pavements.

The Contract documents prescribe that the Contractor work continuously with 2 crews up to 24hrs per day while this intersection is fully closed to traffic in order to minimize the duration of the intersection closure and its associated traffic disruption, all while keeping the work site safe for workers and the general public. This approach was included in design review submissions reviewed and commented on by Municipality of Clarington staff.

With the recently provided construction schedule from our Contractor, we respectfully submit this request for a Noise By-Law exemption for the period of October 14 to November 5, 2021 for the purpose of constructing the trunk sanitary sewer through the Townline and Taunton Road intersection. Noise generated will be from heavy construction equipment working on the site.

The Region's Construction Team's primary contact is:

## **Cory Manion C.Tech**

**Project Supervisor** 

Construction Management | Works Department | The Regional Municipality of Durham 605 Rossland Road East, Whitby ON. L1N 6A3

Cell: 289-927-2160

cory.manion@durham.ca

Please let us know if you need any additional information.



Michael Harris, P.Eng. | Project Engineer Environmental Services Design Division – Works Department The Regional Municipality of Durham michael.harris@durham.ca | (0) 905-668-7711 x3458 (M) 289-830-4377 | durham.ca

My pronouns are he / him







THIS MESSAGE IS FOR THE USE OF THE INTENDED RECIPIENT(S) ONLY AND MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS PRIVILEGED, PROPRIETARY, CONFIDENTIAL, AND/OR EXEMPT FROM DISCLOSURE UNDER ANY RELEVANT PRIVACY LEGISLATION. No rights to any privilege have been waived. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, re-transmission, dissemination, distribution, copying, conversion to hard copy, taking of action in reliance on or other use of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient and have received this message in error, please notify me by return e-mail and delete or destroy all copies of this message.